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DIVISION MEMORANDUM 
NO.                       S. 2023 

 
END-OF-SCHOOL-YEAR RITES MESSAGE FOR SCHOOL YEAR 2022-2023 

 
To: OIC, Office of the Assistant Schools Division Superintendent 

 Chief Education Supervisors 
  Curriculum Implementation Division 
  School Governance and Operations Division 

 Public Schools District Supervisors 
 Heads of Public Elementary, Secondary and Integrated Schools 

 All Others Concerned 
 

 
1. Attached is the message of the undersigned for the completers and 

graduates of School Year 2022-2023. 

 
2. Immediate dissemination of this Memorandum is desired. 

 
 

 
 

     MIGUEL MAC D. APOSIN EdD, CESO V 

                         Schools Division Superintendent 
 

 
Encl.: As stated 
Reference: None 

To be indicated in the Perpetual Index 

 under the following subjects: 

 
CELEBRATIONS AND FESTIVALS  GRADUATION  

PUBLICATION 
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          MESSAGE 

 
 With grateful and joyful hearts, we warmly extend our 

greeting to our completers and graduates this School Year 
2022-2023 as they mark a significant milestone in their lives. 

The whole DepEd Capiz Division extend our heartfelt 

congratulations not only to them but also to their family, 
teachers, school officials, and the myriad of supporters who 

contributed in making this triumphant chapter in their lives 
possible. 

  
Truly, those who have achieved this accomplishment deserve high regard and 

commendation because of the unique circumstances and challenges that they had to 

face and overcome. Ensuring that learning continued amidst the scenario brought by 
the pandemic demanded not only competence and innovativeness on the part of the 

teachers and school officials but also perseverance and patience from everyone. 
Resilience had become the battle cry of the times and the hallmark of successful 

individuals and institutions. Schools, for instance, had to navigate through the odds to 
ensure not only the continuity but also the quality of learning as well. 

  
On the other hand, these adversities also provided an opportunity for our 

educational system to be more innovative in order to be relevant in the midst of the new 

challenges. This gives us more confidence that our graduates and completers are better 
prepared to go through life. 

  
Further, the achievements of our learners provide affirmation and inspiration for 

our education stakeholders, especially their teachers. These create in all of us a positive 
outlook and bright hopes for the future of our learners and our country as a whole. 

  
Finally, our prayers for all of our completers and graduates that God’s blessings 

be upon them always. 

  
Congratulations! 

 
 

MIGUEL MAC D. APOSIN EdD, CESO V 
      Schools Division Superintendent 
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